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ultrasound. It was very experimental imaging but no harms or side effects had been reported so the
NVS did not have an issue with this being added to the licence.
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AWERB were then invited to comment. The key points were:

Throughout the application, there had not been appropriate consideration of a) the potential
occurrence of adverse effects and b) description of humane end points. It was
recommended that for each protocol the general humane end points should be reviewed;
this should be followed by going back through to add step-specific adverse effects and
humane end points. This would make it easier to work out what adverse effects were
expected and when to apply the humane end points.

More information was needed to enable an effective harm benefit analysis to be done.

For general anaesthesia the licence mentioned that there would be no adverse effects, even
though there were potential adverse effects that should be looked out for.

The way the steps had been written was difficult to follow both for the reviewer and also for
the people using the project licence to guide decisions during the day.
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* Work had been done on trying to find where the needle tip goes — this had then been made
into a clinical device, with manufacturers approached about hooking this up to their
machines in order to get data to demonstrate to the safety people that it was safe.

The project licence holder was thanked for attending the AWERB meeting. AWERB would finish
reviewing the licence and a summary of their main questions would be compiled for her to respond
to.

PROJECT LICENCE AMENDMENT
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that only 2 people from a family could view the puppies (instead of 4); they had to wear masks
whilst on campus and had to maintain the 2 metres social distance. It had been decided that it
was important to restart the programme as there was concern that other the dogs might become
institutionalised.

* Rehoming programme (general): a query was raised about what other animals had been
rehomed — these included horses; rodents (from animal handling and teaching); hamsters;
handling ferrets; guinea pigs and rabbits. There were figures available on the website that
detailed the number of animals that were rehomed:
https://www.rvc.ac.uk/research/about/animals-in-research/facts-and-figures

It was suggested that for the August meeting, an overview on the animals that were being
rehomed should be given, including updates on how the animals were getting on and the
feedback that had been provided which highlighted what a worthwhile programme it was.

NEW PPLS GRANTED BY THE HOME OFFICE
AWERB noted that there had been one project licence granted by the Home Office since the previous
meeting.

PPLS AMENDED BY THE HOME OFFICE
AWERB noted that there had been one project licence amended by the Home Office since the
previous meeting.

MID TERM REVIEWS OF PROJECT LICENCE

AWERB noted the mid term review that had been submitted. Work on this project licence had
discontinued following one of the researchers leaving the team and the focus of the research at the
Institute changing slightly. This had meant there was not much in terms of research outputs.

DATE OF NEXT MEETING
This was scheduled for 25" August 2020 at 10am

Secretary
13 July 2020
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